President’s Advisory Committee on Diversity
Meeting Minutes

Friday 10 March 2006

Attending: 
Deborah Goodwin, Mariangela Maguire, Jim Peterson, Hank Toutain, Marie Walker, and Bob Weisenfeld
The meeting opened with Jim’s introduction of Marie Walker as the new chair of the committee. He also announced that Phil Bryant has resigned from the committee.

The attendees discussed how the committee’s goals and mission could be clarified. Jim asked that the committee measure the progress being made to goals articulated in the May 2004 Diversity Report (www.gustavus.edu/oncampus/diversity/report/index.cfm), and to identify areas of work that need to be expanded or further elaborated by those divisional heads who are responsible for reaching the targets listed there. The committee’s further task is to serve as a resource and support for those who are charged with developing plans to achieve those goals. General discussion followed on the difficulty of identifying those sections of the plan that are adequately “fleshed out,” and those that need more work; is it the committee’s role to expand on the existing plan? Also, to what extent is it the committee’s job to ensure dissemination of the existing plan, or to foster its endorsement and implementation by various divisions? We noted the difficulties involved furthering aspects of the plan that involve inter-divisional activities. For example, no one division or office is responsible for “campus climate.” The group concluded that the 2004 plan is a work in progress, to be amended by the people responsible for implementing it, with input from the committee. Marie then stated her goal for the end of the semester: to meet with division heads and other parties responsible for implementing the 2004 goals; to have the committee assess what has been accomplished; to revise or elaborate the 2004 plan based on these exchanges.

We moved on to a discussion of Item #3 from the meeting’s agenda, raising the PACD’s profile on campus. There should be a dedicated web page for the committee, bearing a statement from the President, links to related offices / initiatives on campus, minutes from our meetings, etc. Bob Weisenfeld recommended that Stacia Senne’s integrated marketing staff be involved in the design of the website.

We agreed that working on a website, in collaboration with IT staff, would be a good task for our student intern. Marie noted that Jackie Alvarez has completed a job description, which may now need to be amended if we want to add web-authoring skills (or a willingness to learn them) to this role. Jim Peterson reported that Owen Sammelson confirmed that the internship can be awarded to a student in such a way that her/his financial aid package will not be adversely affected. 

The willingness of the librarians to be a central clearinghouse for diversity-related publications that are accumulating elsewhere (in the Faculty Development office, in the President’s and Deans’ Offices) was noted. Mariangela suggested that we invite the librarians and Jerry Nowell, head of the web design team, to a future meeting in order to move forward on these issues. Marie will contact Jackie Alvarez regarding the student employee issue, and will invite a librarian and Jerry Nowell to a forthcoming meeting.

Bob raised the question of whether the committee would or should seek further input from the campus community on the May 2004 report. Marie asked if the committee should act as a clearinghouse for complaints arising from diversity-related issues (hate speech or incidents, discrimination, etc.). Jim stated that complaints are tracked in various offices, depending on their nature and the people involved (staff, students, faculty et al.). Marie asserted that the committee could play a role in educating the campus about the college’s discrimination policy, which Mariangela suggested should be linked to our forthcoming website. Hank argued that we need not solicit input on the 2004 Report, but to press forward with its implementation and elaboration. 

The group moved on to discussion of agenda item #4: invitations to division heads to assess implementation of the 2004 report. We agreed that these invitations are timely and necessary to the furtherance of “buy in” to the plan across the college. Marie will send the letter she drafted to Jim, who will distribute it to division heads. They will be invited to meet with the committee, making approximately 30-minute reports on what they are currently doing in regard to the 2004 plan, what their future goals are, the timeline they’ve articulated for meeting unmet goals, and their resource needs. We weighed whether to distribute Marie’s distillation of the 13-page suggestion list generated by committee members in March 2005. We agreed that with some further editing, this might be useful. Deborah and Marie will undertake this. 

Lastly, we discussed the composition of the committee itself. Mariangela noted that having large group diffused some of the individual responsibility and commitment to the process. We concluded that as long as a core group could continue meeting regularly, we could make progress. Not everyone can make it to both meeting times, so hopefully we call can keep abreast of the group’s direction by reading the minutes when unable to attend a meeting. Published minutes of the meetings also will help to keep people informed about the group’s progress so that we can spend less time revisiting earlier conversations. Finally, Hank Toutain agreed to seek additional student participation on the committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah Goodwin

